
CITY OF PATERSON 
ADDENDUM # 1 

 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS/PROPOSALS 
FOR THE DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION ADMINISTRATION  

FOR THE BARBOUR PARK STAGE 
RFP NO. 2022-28 

 
Due to questions received; we find it necessary to re-schedule the proposal opening date 
currently due on Wednesday, October 20, 2021 at 11:00 am  

The New Proposal Due Date is for Thursday, October 28, 2021 at 11:00 am 

These questions are being answered to the best of our ability and they will be e-mail to all 
participants.  
 
Attachments: 
Addendum # 1  
Questions and Answers  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Questions and Answers 
 

1. Will Theatrical lighting and audio be required as part of the scope for this project? Only basic 
lighting will be required. 
 
2. Is a theatre consultant required as part of the design team? There is no specific requirement for 
a theatre consultant; however, the overall qualifications of the design team will be a factor in the 
selection. 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 

1.Can the City provide a copy of the Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG) application for the funding of this project? Request should be done through an OPRA. 
 
2.Is there geotechnical information available for the site or do we need to 
complete borings? No geotechnical information available. 
 
3.Does the City desire to provide wheelchair access to the stage for accessibility? Yes 
 
4.Does the City have a preferred height for the stage above finished grade from the surrounding 
surface? Will hear recommendation from selected designer. 
 
5.What is the City's Construction budget for this project? This information will be provided to 
the selected consultant. 
 
 

 

 


